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Dear Parents / Guardians and Students:    
                                              
I am so grateful to have had the opportunity to lead as the Principal of Bramblewood Elementary 
over the past 3 years. The energy, enthusiasm, and wonder held by all our children has brought me 
considerable joy, genuine laughter and so much love. Every year it never ceases to amaze me 
witnessing, the considerable amount of growth exhibited by our students – physically, emotionally, 
and academically. As a school we continue to make growth in the area of social emotional 
development and look forward to the implementation of Every Day Speech next school year. 
Students’ stamina for writing continues to show marked growth yet, we will continue to work 
towards enhancing the vocabulary development and students’ written conventions. Our 
commitment to Truth and Reconciliation will continue to honor the Indigenous Principles of 
Learning in our classrooms and portraying our Indigenous Peoples with authenticity. Staff look 
forward to continuing to support our children and families as we work towards continuing to 
maintain our positive school climate, culture, and community under the leadership of Mr. Michael 
Bird. 
 
To the current Grade 5 students, we will greatly miss your leadership, enthusiasm, and citizenship 
in our building. We are thrilled for you to be beginning your next adventure in Middle School. We 
sincerely hope that you take the skills and knowledge you have acquired at Bramblewood and apply 
them to all exciting opportunities that lie ahead for you!  We encourage our students to stay in touch 
with us as we appreciate updates on their adventures and love to hear of their growth! We thank 
these students and their families for the memories and contributions that they have made to the 
Bramblewood community. Knowing one’s roots is an important part of one’s identity, remember 
that to Indigenous people, the bear represents strength, family, vitality, courage and health, our 
wish for all is that continue to carry these values. Once a Bramblewood Bear, always a Bramblewood 
Bear. Best wishes!      
 
Additionally, on behalf of the staff at Bramblewood Elementary, I want to take a moment to thank 
Mrs. Connie Willetts for her wonderful years of service at Bramblewood Elementary. Mrs. 
Willetts is a kind, compassionate, and thoughtful educator who put the needs of students at the 
forefront of her decision-making volunteering to help coach, take on increased teaching time, while 
always finding time to support her colleagues. She was a quiet, yet effective leader within our 
school. We wish you all the best in health and happiness, as you head off on your retirement 
adventures. You will be missed by both students and staff. Cheers, to enjoying every minute of your 
retirement! 
  
On behalf of the staff at Bramblewood, thank you for your continued support. We recognize with 
gratitude the remarkable community we live, work, and play.  We sincerely wish everyone a safe, 
relaxing and enjoyable summer filled with opportunities to have/make fun-filled family memories 
and relaxation.  
 
Respectfully,  
 

Britt Walton  
Principal  
 
     
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BPAC

 
 

Next Meeting… 

 

September 2024 

(exact date to be 

confirmed)  

BPAC Upcoming 

Event 

 

Friday, Jun 7 

Hot Lunch  

 

Friday, June 14 

Treat Sale – 

Hawaiian Shaved Ice 
(more details to follow) 

 

 

   

IMPORTANT:  Last day of school is  
June 27th. Students will be dismissed at 
12 pm (noon).  
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Bramblewood Parent Advisory Council Meeting (BPAC) 

 
Our next PAC meeting will be in September (exact date TBD). 

 
Friday, June 14th — Hawaiian Shaved Ice 
A special thank you to our PAC for organizing a special year end treat sale this school year. 
Parents should look to order on munchalunch.com soon to avoid the lineup. Orders will also 
be taken on site the day of (with the wait of the line up). More information to come.   
 
Thank-you to all of our volunteers this School Year!  With their efforts and your support, the 

Bramblewood PAC raised enough money to cover the cost of the student planners, field trips, teachers’ classroom 
funds (over and above supplies), Holiday Breakfast , Staff Appreciation Lunch (this past Monday June 3rd), Art 
Starts school performances, and a significant part of the Grade 5 Leaving field trip and ceremony costs.   
 
We would like to give a big “Thank-you” to Lynette Fraser for running our Hot Lunch program this school year, 
one of our largest fundraisers.   
 
There is NO PAC Meeting in June! We will resume meetings in September. We are still very interested 
in recruiting more PAC team members, volunteers, and event coordinators. If you are interested, please email 
PAC President Ryan directly at mymkovski@gmail.com 
 
PAC would like to thank everyone who contributed to our various lunch concessions and Gardenworks 
fundraisers. We collectively raised nearly $900 for the Cops for Cancer fundraiser!! Great work everyone!! 
 
The last remaining PAC Event for the school year is the Kona Ice Treat Day on June 14 after school. Please get 
your orders in by June 13 at www.munchalunch.com!!! 
 
We would also like to congratulate all our grade 5's as they prepare for their Grade 5 field trip to Cultus Lake and 
Leaving Ceremony. They will very soon be heading off to Summit and elsewhere!! Enjoy your last month at 
Bramblewood!! 
 
▪ Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/groups/bwpac 
▪ Email us at bramblewoodparents2@gmail.com 
▪ Email PAC President Ryan directly at mymkovski@gmail.com 
 
 

Special Thanks  

 

We extend a sincere thank-you to our dedicated and hard-working PAC. There are so many parents 
that deserve mention for supporting all of the additional opportunities for students that were planned 
by our PAC this year. We want to acknowledge all parents who have supported our students, both 
individually and through PAC initiatives, as you have all contributed to yet another fabulous year at 
Bramblewood and we are grateful! 

 
 

Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony & Festivities    

 
June 6th – Grade 6 for a Morning (9:30am – 11:30am) 
 
• Grade 5 students should have received information directly from their middle school within the 

last day or so. The majority of our Grade 5 students will be going to Summit Middle and will attend Bramblewood 
in the morning as usual.  Classroom teachers will accompany them while they walk to and attend Summit Middle 
School between 9:30am and 11:30am. Be sure you have given permissions by signing the general walking field trip 
form online through KEV (School Cash). 
 
•  Should your child be attending another Middle School, other than Summit Middle, parents are responsible for 
the transportation of their child to and from their middle school. Please be sure to inform our office, if your child 
will go directly to their middle school in the morning instead of arriving to Bramblewood for our regular start 
time.   
  
•  Should you NOT have received any information from your middle school, please reach you directly to them.      
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Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony & Festivities  Cont… 
 
June 19th - Cultus Waterslides All Day  

• Please ensure you have completed the required field trip permission form which your Grade 5 student will be 
bringing home shortly.  

• All students must report to the Bramblewood school parking lot @ 7:45am to depart promptly at 8:00am on 
June 19th. 

 
THINGS TO BRING FOR THE DAY: 
 
o LOTS of WATER 
o Extra snacks (they will be very active and will need extra healthy snacks that will give them energy  
               throughout the day) 
o Sunscreen and a hat (even if it’s cloudy) & Towel 
o Extra change of clothes if it’s raining 
o Backpack to carry all of their belongings 
o Crocs, sandals or running shoes to wear in changerooms 
 
There is a concession available with small food items to purchase. If you wish for your child to purchase any items, 
please know that the children will be responsible for any money they may have in their backpacks and the school 
is not responsible for any lost or stolen money. It is important that you send a healthy lunch with your child, the 
concession does NOT include healthy lunch items, mostly treats. 
 
June 25th - School Leaving Ceremony in Bramblewood's Gymnasium   
  

• Ceremony begins promptly @ 9:15am and doors open no earlier than @ 9:00am. In an effort 
to have our entire Grade 5 class together with their school community, and to maintain a comfortable and 
safe environment for all, we are respectfully limiting the number of guests per student to two. We 
encourage our families should they wish to celebrate with extended family, that they make celebratory 
plans for afterschool. Thank you for your understanding and consideration. Should you have special 
considerations, please contact Ms. Walton @ bwalton@sd43.bc.ca before June 14th, 2024. 

  
June 25th - Grade 5 Leaving Lunch @ 11:53am 
 

• Bramblewood PAC is providing Grade 5 students with a complimentary lunch to 
celebrate their achievements! Please complete the following survey once, to record your child's meal 
preference. Please note, we will not be able to change orders once the order is submitted. Deadline for 
submissions is Wednesday, June 12th. Should you have issues with the completion of the survey, please 
contact our Leaving Committee Chair Lindsey @ Lindsey.whittle@outlook.com 

•  

Last Day of School –Thursday, June 27th    

 
The last day of school, Thursday, June 27th is scheduled to be a half day, students are dismissed at 12:00 pm.  If 
you wish to have your child leave earlier that day, please be sure to communicate this directly to the office as it is 
important that we know their safe whereabouts. Additionally, if childcare is an issue for you with the early dismissal, 
please notify Mrs. Walton @ bwalton@sd43.bc.ca as soon as possible.   
 
Summaries of Learning formerly called Term 3/Final Report Cards will be available on June 26th 
through MyEd – Parent Portal (online), as printed copies will no longer be distributed. VERY IMPORTANT: 
Please remember to access your child’s report card in a timely manner (within Jun 26-Jul 15), as there is a limited 
period for parents to access and print / save Summaries of Learning. ALL FAMILIES MUST PRINT A COPY FOR 
THEIR PERSONAL FILES.  

Parent Portal Troubleshooting: 

*For best results, use Internet Explorer or Firefox on a desk top computer (not cellular phones). 

*If you mistype your password 3 times, the system will automatically lock your account.  After 3 failed attempts 
click the blue “I forgot my password” link on the log-on screen. 

▪ The program will ask for your email address as well as the answer to your security question. 
o If you answer it correctly, a new temporary password will be sent to your email account. 
o If you mistype the answer to your security question 3 times, the “I forgot my password” 

function will be frozen.  In this case, please email school at: bramblewood@sd43.bc.ca  

mailto:Lindsey.whittle@outlook.com
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▪ Retrieve the temporary password from your email account and use it to log on to the Parent 
Portal.  You will then be asked to create a new password. 
 

*If you do get locked out, please click on this link to email for re-activation:  please email the school at: 
bramblewood@sd43.bc.ca  
 
*If you notice any demographic changes that need to be made, please email school at: 
bramblewood@sd43.bc.ca  
 
*For all other issues, please email school at: bramblewood@sd43.bc.ca  
 

Moving?   

 

It is important that we have accurate information for a smooth start up for September.  If your family is 
planning to move out of our community or you are considering moving your child to another school, we 
would appreciate hearing from you. With any address change, we require 3 x residency documents 

showing your name along with new address, otherwise we are unable to change your address in our computer. 
Please contact us as soon as you know you are moving. 
 

Library Books and Textbooks 

 
We need your assistance in returning all library books and textbooks as soon as possible.   

A quick look through backpacks and under the beds would be greatly appreciated.  
 

Upcoming Dates 

 
    
 As always, please remember to check our ecalendar for a complete list of events.  
Events on this list are subject to change – changes will be made immediately on the online calendar: 
Bramblewood eCalendar – Link: Bramblewood Calendar 
  

 
 

JUNE 2024  
Monday, Jun 3 Pro D Day (School not in session) 
Friday, Jun 7 Hot Lunch – Pizza Pizza 
Thursday, Jun 13 PAC Meeting for executive PAC members only (offsite)  
Friday, Jun 14 Treat Day (Hawaiian shaved ice) – details on munchalunch 
Wednesday, Jun 19 Grade 5 – Celebratory Event > Cultus Lake Waterslides All Day 
Friday, Jun 21 National Indigenous Peoples Day 
Tuesday, Jun 25 Grade 5 – Leaving Ceremonies (9:15 am) 
Wednesday, Jun 26 Summaries of Learning AKA.Term 3 Final Report Cards published online – visit MyEd Parent 

Portal *no printed copies issued* 
Thursday, Jun 27 Last day of school for students (dismissal @ 12 noon) 
Friday, Jun 28 Administrative Day (students do not attend school) – staff only in attendance 

 

Summer Reading 

 
“Every year, libraries in B.C. offer a Summer Reading Club for kids. Your goal in the club is to read for 
15 minutes a day. If you reach that goal 49 times, you earn an SRC medal. This year’s theme is called 
“All Together Now!” To join the club, please see our Librarian, Mrs. Erickson. Please email Mrs. 
Erickson kerickson@sd43.bc.ca if you would like her to send a booklet home with your child. 

 
When you join, you get a booklet to track your reading days, a sticker sheet for your booklet, a bookmark, a small 
activity card, and some instructions. To meet your goal, you can read paper books, electronic books, magazines, 
newspapers and comics. You can listen to audiobooks, too. You can read with your family or have them read to 
you.”    
 

Vandal Watch 

 
Please help to look after our school this summer.  Our school is an important place in our neighbourhood and we 
consider it our collective home.  We all want to do everything we can to eliminate vandalism on school grounds this 
summer.  Report all suspicious activities to the Vandal Watch Tip Line – 604-927-7600. Additionally, Ms. Walton 
will be on site for the Month of July should you need to connect with her with any issue involving our site.   
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School Supplies 2024-2025 

 
We have posted on Bramblewood Elementary website. Once in website, click on parents tab + 
school supplies or click link: School Supplies Info - Please click here 
 
We do not promote any one company, as it is your choice as to whom you wish to order, but 

Creative Packs has kindly supplied lists.  Note: orders placed by July 1, 2024 will receive free shipping 
to the school. 
 
 

Bring Your Own Device - Gr 4 & 5 in September 2024 

 
REMINDER to those students going into grade 4 and 5 for September 2024, we are a BYOD (Bring Your Own 
Device) school.  All Grade 4 & 5 students are encouraged to bring a device to school. The device will need a screen 
that is 10 inches and has a keyboard. If you have a device at home that will work, we welcome you to bring it 
provided it meets the requirements outlined on next page.  
 
Should you need to purchase a device, we have a few recommendations:  

▪ We do not recommend Ipad Minis, the screen is too small even with a keyboard. Cellphones are not 
appropriate.   

▪ We would not recommend Chrome Books and Android tablets (they are unable/not optimized to run 
some of the software we use in the classroom.)  

▪ Think about the size and weight of the device as students will need to carry it to and from school each 
day.  

▪ Battery Life -  we encourage you to think about devices that have longer battery life.  
▪ You do not need to buy a high-end device, but you may want to think about how long you want it to last.  
▪ Students in the district all get Office 365 for free and there is no need to purchase it on your own. It 

should be uploaded on the device prior to the start of September.   
 

Procedures for September 

 
Planning is well underway for next September.    Our goal is to develop balanced, educationally sound 
classes.  Every effort is made to ensure the best possible educational placement is made for all students.  
 
On the first day of school, Tuesday, September 3rd, students will return to their last year’s 

classroom and teacher.  The main purpose of the morning is to get an accurate attendance count, so it is very 
important that all students attend. Students from Grade 1-5 should arrive at the start time (8:45 am) 
and will be dismissed after attendance is taken (approximately 9:15 am).   
 
Students who are new to Bramblewood will report to the Library for attendance if they are already 
pre-registered and to the Office if they are not. Students will spend time in their last year’s groupings during 
the first week.  We hope to have our new organization in place early in the second week of September.  
 
PLEASE NOTE that the registration for NEW Kindergarten students that morning will be at 
______ am in the gym.  Today, the new Kindergarten gradual entry schedule will be emailed to families. 
 

 

Bell Schedule 2024-2025 

 
School Starts 8:45 am 
Recess 10:10 am-10:30 am 
Lunch (Students Eat Lunch Inside) 11:53 am-12:13 pm 
Lunch (Outside Play) 12:13-12:40 pm  
School Ends 2:45 pm 
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School Calendar for next school year (2024 – 2025) 

 
Please mark your calendars for next year. There are District Pro D Days (meaning all schools are off), and there 
are 2 x school based Pro D Days per year, which are unique to each school (sometimes schools select the same 
dates, but not always).   
 
Important: Add to below - Bramblewood's 2 x School based Pro D Days are: Feb 3, 2025 & Jun 2, 2025 (student 
do not attend school). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Program Notice  
City of Coquitlam  
Stay active with Coquitlam’s $25 Summer Child and Youth Pass  
COQUITLAM, B.C., May 23, 2024 – The Summer Child and Youth Pass is back for 2024. For only 
$25, kids up to 18 can enjoy unlimited access to all drop-in activities at Coquitlam's pools and 
recreation centers from June 14 to September 2. Passes are available to purchase today.  
Summer Fun Passholders can enjoy a variety of fun drop-in activities all summer long, including:  
• public swimming at indoor and outdoor pools;  
• drop-in sports, including basketball, pickleball and volleyball;  
• drop-in skating; and  
• for youth aged 13 to 18, fitness centres and drop-in fitness classes (teens 13 to 15 must 
complete a fitness orientation before participating).  
 
How to Purchase Your Pass  

Coquitlam’s Summer Child and Youth Pass can be purchased by phone at 604-927-4386 or in 
person at:  
• Poirier Sport & Leisure Complex, 633 Poirier Street  

• City Centre Aquatic Complex, 1210 Pinetree Way  

• Maillardville Community Centre, 1200 Cartier Avenue  

• Pinetree Community Centre, 1260 Pinetree Way  

• Town Centre Park Community Centre, 1207 Pinetree Way  

• Dogwood Pavilion, 1655 Winslow Ave.  

• Glen Pine Pavilion, 1200 Glen Pine Court  
 
Proof of age is required. Those purchasing passes by phone will need to have photos taken and a 
card printed at one of the facilities above. For more information, visit coquitlam.ca/SummerPass.  
Get the Latest News on Coquitlam Parks, Recreation and Culture  
To stay up to date with everything going on:  
 

• Subscribe to the PRC E-News newsletter at coquitlam.ca/enews to receive bi-weekly parks, 
recreation and culture updates  
• Follow @cityofcoquitlam on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn  
• Download the free CoquitlamConnect app from the App Store or Google Play, or through the 
links at coquitlam.ca/CoquitlamConnect  
• Find other ways to stay connected at coquitlam.ca/connect  
 
Media Contact:  

Jim Lacroix Community Recreation Manager City of Coquitlam 604-927-4386 prcs_info@coquitlam.ca 
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For students in Grade 5 (completing Gr 5 in June 2024) 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On behalf of all of the staff at 

Bramblewood, please have a safe & 

happy summer!! 
 

See you in September…. 

 


